C/S-BOR-AWEBB-2007.02
RHODES UNIVERSITY

ALLAN WEBB HALL COMMITTEE

MINUTES OF A MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY, 2 MAY 2007

AT 19:00 IN THE HALL WARDENS FLAT.

2007.2.1         PRESENT

Mr John McNeill (Hall Warden, Chair), Desiree Wicks (Canterbury House Warden), 

Mr Randall Starkey (Salisbury House Sub-Warden), Mr Michael Naidoo (Salisbury House Warden), Mr Vaughan Mason (Winchester House Sub-Warden), Mr Nick Hodgson (Winchester House Sub-Warden), Ms Nicole Hyman (Truro House Sub-Warden), Ms Kim Usher (Truro House Sub-Warden), Anne Warring (Truro House Warden), Ms Jade Menezies (Canterbury House Sub-Warden), Ms Lindiwe Kwatsha (Canterbury House Sub-Warden), Ms Nonhlanhla Ngidi (Canterbury Annex Sub-Warden), Ms Mbalenhle Mbatha (Canterbury Annex House Sub-Warden), Messrs Kambani Ramano (Hall SRC Representative 2007), Mesdames Tumelo Tladi (Hall Senior Student 2007), Prof Santy Daya (Hall Fellow), Aziza Mdee (Truro House Senior Student) Ms, Ms Ayn du Bazane (Canterbury House Senior Student)and 
Secretariat: Ms Tanya van Wyk (Allan-Webb Hall Secretary).
2007.2.2 LEAVE OF ABSENCE

Sr Rosemary Büchner (Associate Hall Fellow), Mr Mark Matamisa (Salisbury House Sub-Warden), Mr Eleph Gula-Ndebele (Salisbury House Senior Student), Miles Downard (Winchester House Senior Student) and Prof Sarah Radloff (Hall Fellow)
2007.2.3 OTHER MATTERS FOR THE AGENDA

All items raised will be addressed under agenda item 2007.2.17
1. Student signature notice board
2. Sun City Pre-School 
3. Hat Rule – confirmation of change of rule
4. Security

5. Conservation of water and electricity

6. Rule change sub-committee

7. Use of Nun’s Chapel

8. Dining Hall arrangements for Workers Day

9. Rape Awareness Week

2007.2.4 CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES

The minutes had not been circulated and would be confirmed at the next meeting after they had been circulated.
2007.2.5 HALL WARDEN’S FORUM

VP/Hall Wardens Meeting report back
5.1   : Hall Grant Capital Equipment Requests

Mr McNeill explained that each Hall was going to be awarded an amount of money for Capital Equipment. The amount awarded would be worked out on a formula which had been agreed to by all Hall Wardens. Allan Webb would receive approximately 8% of the budget. Each residence would be asked to submit their capital requests to the Warden’s Committee for consideration.
5.2 The Building Maintenance and Housekeeping wish lists would be done in the normal way each year.
2007.2.6          MATTERS ARISING

6.1    Quality of Life Survey
Mr McNeill informed the committee that the Dean of  Students Division would be doing a Quality of Residence Life Survey and therefore the Hall would not do a separate one. Mr McNeill confirmed that the results of the University survey would be kept confidential.
6.2 Dining Hall Bell
Mr McNeill confirmed that he would install the bell as soon as possible.
2007.2.7 ALL WEBB ADVENTURE
Mr Matamisa was not present for the meeting hence no report back was given
2007.2.8          HALL BALL
Ms Tladi confirmed that all the arrangements for the ball were in place. Ticket sales were going slowly and members of the committee expressed concerns about the ticket prices and lack of advertisements. The Hall Committee were asked to encourage students to attend and the Hall Ball Committee to advertise more extensively. It was agreed that the Hall Committee should reconsider having a ball or converting it to a social.
2007.2.9          EXAMS AND CUT-OFF FOR SOCIAL FUNCTION
Mr McNeill reminded the Committee of the University rule that no social functions were allowed three weeks prior to examinations or two weeks prior to swot week.
2007.2.10 SUB-WARDENS’ TO VISIT THE HALL SECRETARY DAILY
Mr McNeill reminded sub-wardens to visit the Hall Secretary on a daily basis.
2007.2.11 SRC REPRESENTATIVE REPORT BACK
Mr Kambani gave a report back on SRC activities and asked the student members of the Hall Committee to encourage students to participate in the meetings to change the SRC constitution. The Hall Committee has asked Mr Kambani to report back at the next Hall Committee Meeting on the “Home Alone Project”.
2007.2.12 DISCUSS A HALL SMOKING POLICY
Mr McNeill informed the committee that the Board of Residence had requested residences to consider becoming no smoking zones. Mr McNeill requested that where relevant, each residence consider this option and to consider a compromise e.g. designating certain rooms as smoking rooms or charging the students to have the room decontaminated at the end of each year. Residences were asked to report back to the Hall Committee at the next meeting.
2007.2.13 MEAL AUTHORIZATION POLICY
Mr McNeill informed the Committee that a system had been put in place for students to have meals if they have lost their Dallas Chip over the weekend or in the evenings. Wardens are required to sign the form.
2007.2.14 GAMES ROOM
Mr McNeill informed the Committee that a requisition had been submitted to Building Maintenance to have the pillar moved. This would allow space for a pool table to be installed in the games room. Mrs Wicks expressed concern about the use of the games room. The Committee requested that blanket initialization of the Dallas Chips be done so that all the students in the Hall could access the games room.
2007.2.15 STUDENT SIGNATURE BOARDS
Mr McNeill reminded the Hall Senior Student, Ms Tladi, that she should co-ordinate the signing of the board. All the students who were in the Hall for the first years were allowed to sign the board.
2007.2.16 ANY OTHER BUSINESS

16.1
Sun City Pre-School
Mrs Wicks informed the Committee that sufficient funds were raised to meet the Hall’s commitment to fund 15 children to the Sun City Pre-School. Some further contributions had been received and would be held over for 2008. Mrs Wicks encouraged the Committee to continue raising funds. The Committee requested that photo’s of the children be obtained for the Hall. The Committee also extended a big thank you to Lomini of Canterbury Annex for all her hard work in raising the funds.
16.2  
Change of Hat Rule
Mr McNeill asked that the Hat Rule be changed to read as follows: “Doeks, Scarves and Beanies are allowed to be worn. No other headgear is allowed to be worn in the Dining Hall”. This wording would avoid confusion regarding hoodies and other headgear. The change was approved by the Hall Committee.
16.3  
Sub-Committee for rule change for Allan Webb Hall
Mr McNeill confirmed that the sub-committee would meet in second term to consider any rule changes for the Hall.
16.4
Conservation of water and electricity

Mr McNeill encouraged all residences to make an effort to conserve water and electricity and also to encourage recycling.

16.5
Security around Allan Webb Hall

Mr McNeill informed the Committee that it had been found that the Hi-Tec guards were under the impression that they only had to patrol Grey Street. It had been confirmed with CPU that this was not correct and that the guards were required to patrol from the Music Department around to the Education Department. Committee members were reminded that they could call Hi-Tec if they found the guard sitting in one place. Concern was raised about the lack of guards on the Blue Route. It was agreed that Mr Naidoo and Ms Warring would walk the Blue Route and report back to Estates Division. Mr McNeill reminded everyone to be vigilant of loiterers.

16.6 Use of Nun’s Chapel

Mr Naidoo reported that groups using the Nun’s Chapel next to Salisbury House were noisy at times. It was suggested that Mr Naidoo e-mailed the Conference Office and requested them not to schedule large groups that will make a noise (e.g. drama groups) in the Chapel during the exam periods.

16.7 Dining Hall Arrangements for Workers Day

It was agreed that a letter of thanks would be sent to the two Caterers, Mr Steele Schmidenberg and Mr Gideon Blom (or is it Jay Pillay and Heidi Smith?), to say thank you for keeping the Allan Webb Dining Hall operational on Workers Day
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